Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

March 10, 2009
Chairperson Bill Hornett called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers  Present: Deb Theis, Joe Helle, Larry Eveland, and Bill Hornett  Absent: Rick Nash Guests: Dan Hoffman
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland, to approve January 13, 2009, minutes.  Motion carried.

PLAYGROUND PROGRAM REVIEW

The Commission reviewed the Summer Recreation Employee Handbook and the Parents Packet for the upcoming Tot-lot, Playground, and Youths In Parks programs. The Parent’s Packet is only a draft until final schedules and field trips get put into place. The Commission did not have any changes to these documents. Angie Cole stated there would be no Junior Leaders for Playground since the new Youths in Parks program is being started and that the Library is involved in planning the Youths in Parks program as well. Joe Helle asked if there have been problems pick-up and drop-off policy. Angie Cole said there has not been issues with this since the policies were put into place. Bill Hornett volunteered to help with interviews for the programs again this year and a schedule will be put into place after the application deadline.

REQUEST TO THE AMERICAN LEGION FOR A FLAG POLE

The commission has discussed placing a flag in Guthridge Park. With budget cuts the Commission thought this would be a good time to see if the American Legion would be able to help us with this project. A letter was drafted to the American Legion requesting financial assistance and possible assistance with the general plan. Joe Helle stated the request should be sent to Bob Jones. 
Larry Eveland suggested putting together a list of possibly funded projects for the May meeting if the LOST vote goes through. Commission discussed reviewing bringing in a consultant to do a Master Park and Recreation Plan as previously discussed to help with project planning. 
Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director, added that she nominated the American Legion for a Service Club Award of Excellence through the Iowa Park and Recreation Association, which they received. The Legion will be asked to attend a banquet at the upcoming IPRA Conference in April to receive their plaque and recognition. Dave Saari was also nominated for similar volunteer service award and received recognition as well. 
REVIEW BUDGET CUTS FOR FY09-10
The Mayor and City Council asked departments to cut their department budget for FY09-10. Angie Cole reported the following cuts have been made. 


Recreation:
Kirkwood Program Registrations $1000 to $300
Community Center:
Equipment Repair and Maintenance $1500 to $1000
Furniture and Fixtures $1500 to $1000
Parks Department:
Building and Grounds Repair and Maintenance $8900 to $7500
Miscellaneous Contractual $25,000 to $20,000
Minor Equipment $3600 to $3000
Operating Supplies and Miscellaneous $5000 to $4600

Trees and Horticulture $4000 to $3000

That is a budget cut of $9,700

We have also added revenues in the following areas:
Recreation: 
Playground (Tot-lot, Youths in Parks) $8000 to $12000 with Playing For Keeps Fundraiser
Parks Department:
Park Shelter Rental $7000 to $7500
Farmers Market Leases $2000 to $4500 
For a total of $7000 increased revenue we will try to reach. 

Bill Hornett asked if the budget cuts were made across the board by a percentage. Angie Cole stated that she did not think that was the case but hasn’t seen what each department cut. The Commission discussed the Playing for Keeps event as a way to fundraise for the Tot-lot, Playground, and Youths in Parks programs. 

KIDS MOVIE NIGHT

Flyers for Kids Movie Night were delivered to the schools.  The next Kids Movie night is March 13.  The movie that will be featured is Madagascar 2. 

RECREATION REPORT

Lill MMC  Dance Clinic February 21, 2009 - There were 12 participants in the dance clinic ages were K-1 grade.  Mt. Mercy Dance team provided the instruction this year.  The clinic seemed to be more organized than last year but had fewer participants but that may have been because of a higher fee of $30, rather than last year’s $25. 
Farmers Market Vendor Meeting - The Farmers Market Vendor Meeting was held March 2 in the Community Center.  8 vendors were present to review the rules and procedures, which have stayed the same as last year. The forms this year were adjusted to be simpler.  The fees for Farmers Market are the same as last year.  We discussed with vendors the possibility of moving the market to City Hall on the Sunday of Hog Wild Days.  We will discuss this more once the season is underway.  There was discussion on the possibility of having a Wednesday night Market at City Hall during the month of July.  This too will be discussed more as the season starts.  Famers Market starts April 19, 11 am-3 pm in Guthridge Park. Commission liked the idea of doing a Wednesday farmers market if we have enough vendors.

Self Defense - Self Defense was scheduled for February 15.  Due to the low registration of 3 the class was canceled.

Special Needs Nights - We have received inquires about our Special Needs nights.  Jeremy White with All Good Things Therapeutic Massage is working on arranging for a DJ.  These are new programs for this year. Deb Theis suggested letting the local schools know. 
Registrations are coming in for all upcoming programs.  Upcoming programs are Babysitters class on March 24, Blastball, Soccer, Tennis, Playground, Tot-Lot and Youth in Parks. 

PLAYING FOR KEEPS MEETING 

Commission discussed this event and the date was noted. The next meeting for this event is March 31st at Cedar Rapids Toyota. 
The Commission was given flyers for the Concerts in the Parks and Easter Egg hunt to distribute. 
PARKS REPORT

Rick Wolfe our Park Maintenance employee has been cleaning and getting the parks ready for spring. The tennis courts are ready for play. The park garage has been cleaned out and reorganized. 







Bill Hornett, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
